

NORTH VERMONT STREET REDEVELOPMENT

From Baker Street/US92, North to East Calhoun Street City of Plant City - Engineering Department CIP ST018

Project Newsletter No. 2 - June 2017

City's Engineering Department

Project Contact: Tatyana Austin, CIP Project Manager

Phone: 813-569-4200 ext 4132

www.plantcitygov.com/139/CityProjects

Project Location:

The project site (Figure 1) is located in Plant City, just a couple of miles south of I-4 and immediately east of the Downtown area. The total project length is approximately 1,300 linear feet, with the starting point at the intersection of E. Baker and Vermont Streets, going north along Vermont Street through Tomlin Street and ends at the intersection of Vermont and Calhoun Street.



Project Status:

Figure 1: Project Location Map

On April 20, 2017, five (5) bids were received and reviewed for the North Vermont Street Redevelopment project. ALTO Construction Co., Inc. was the lowest responsive and responsible bid at \$697,067.00. The Construction Budget for this project is \$735,000. On May 8, 2017, the City Commission authorized the City Manager to execute a Construction Contract with ALTO Construction. A Pre-Construction Meeting was held on June 5, 2017, and Notice To Proceed was issued effective June 19, 2017. ALTO has started construction on schedule (Figure 2). During the week of June 19 the contractor's staging area was established and construction materials and equipment have been mobilized. The construction site was designated by installation of warning, regulation and informational road signs. Additional traffic control measures such as variable message boards on Baker Street to notify drivers of road closures, temporary barricades (Figure 3) and flagmen on the road can be expected within the vicinity of the Vermont Street project. Construction progress to expect: during June-July the contractor will perform site preparation for construction by clearing/grubbing and demolition work, then underground utility work, which includes the installation of a new 6" water main on the east side of the roadway and a new sanitary sewer system under Vermont Street, will be performed. The roadway base will be rebuilt between Tomlin & Calhoun Street.



Figure 2: Commence Construction

ROAD CLOSED TO THRU TRAFFIC ROAD WORK AHEAD

Figure 3: Road Work Ahead & Temporary Barricades

During mid July - August, installation of a new stormwater/drainage system will be performed on the west side of Vermont Street between Tomlin and Herrings Street. What to expect during construction: • Maintenance of traffic (plan enclosed with this Newsletter) will be provided throughout the construction period • Heavy construction trucks, excavators, bulldozers, wheel loaders and other equipment will be entering and exiting the streets within the project area. Be aware and keep a safe distance from all construction activitites.

Project Timeline:

February 2017 Design & April 2017 Bid Opening & Award October 2017 Substantial

Permitting Complete Contract Completion

March 2017 Out-To-Bid & Pre-Bid May 2017 City Commission Resolution & Contract November 2017 Final Conference Execution June 2017 Pre-Construction & NTP Completion

June 2017 Commence Construction